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Headteacherôs Welcome... 
We are fast approaching a time of increased pressure for the majority of our BA students 

facing their final exams - both GCSE, AS and A Level. This term, we have been focusing 

on ways to support students throughout this period. With the BA Y11 Re-Focus Evening; 

a jam-packed programme of Easter holiday revision sessions; National Careers Week 

activities; and a variety of trips and speakers invited into school, our students have been 

making the most of the full range of opportunities on offer to support them as they make 

plans for their futures.  

Erica Bostonôs remarkable achievement - to receive an offer to study at Oxford University 

- is an example to all of our students of what you can achieve when you make the most of 

opportunities and work hard to secure success. I would like to wish all of our students the 

best of luck for both their internal and external exams!  

Alexis Widdowson 

BA Oxford University Undergraduate Success! 
We are immensely proud of BA Y13 student, Erica Boston, who has successfully applied 

for one of only twelve places offered to students nationally, to study a Foundation year at 

Lady Margaret Hall, Oxford University. Students applied from schools all over the country 

and had to meet a specific set of criteria, following which, if they were shortlisted, they 

attended an interview. Ms Flanagan, Head of Sixth Form stated, óThis is an incredible 

achievement! Erica is an outstanding student who, through hard work and determination, 

has now secured a place to study at Oxford University.ô Erica now has a conditional offer 

to study a Biology Foundation Year in preparation for an undergraduate degree at Oxford 

University; she has also secured an unconditional offer to study Natural Sciences at the 

University of East Anglia. We wish Erica the very best with revision and final A Level ex-

ams in the summer! 

BA Annual Pupil Voice Conference  
The annual Pupil Voice Conference took place in the BA Dining Hall on 8th March. The 

conference involved students from across the Berwick Schools Partnership, including first 

schools, middle schools BA High School, and the Grove school students. The students 

from all year groups discussed their responses to a range of questions, including how to 

deal with bullying, how to support students in schools, and how to set up a school student 

council. We look forward to working with our feeder school students again next year!  

Parent Forum Feedback 
Thanks to those parents who were able to attend the recent Parent Forum meeting with 

BA Governors on 23rd March. The focus of this meeting was OFSTED and school im-

provements; information about the new GCSE grading system; and parental engage-

ment. Mrs. Widdowson presented information to parents following the last OFSTED re-

port, which was published in October last year; offering an overview regarding what 

needs to be improved and the measures that have been put in place to make those im-

provements happen. This was followed by a presentation of the new grading system and 

the óbucketsô of subjects that students now need to fill. When a date is set for the next 

Parent Forum meeting, it will be communicated via Schoolcomms. 

National Careers Week Activities 
During National Careers week, assemblies were delivered to all BA year groups about 

using labour market information, including apprenticeship opportunities, for careers plan-

ning. In tutor time, students worked on appropriate research skills to assist them with 

career planning. Head of Sixth Form, Ms. Flanagan, is currently working with a software 

provider to develop a new system - to be rolled out in the next few months - to help stu-

dents plan career paths, track progress, and make good career decisions. 
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From top:  
Students at the annual Pupil 
Voice Conference; National Ca-
reers Week; and the insignia and 
grounds of Lady Margaret Hall, 
Oxford University.  



Aliceôs Adventures in Boogie Wonderland 
For the last few months, since before Christmas, BAôs Youth Theatre students have 

been script-writing and rehearsing tirelessly for their very entertaining performance of 

óAlice in Boogie Wonderlandô. The students adapted Lewis Carrollôs novel to create a 

modern day story set in Berwick-upon-Tweed, which follows 17 year old Alice, played 

by Freja Allen. Indecisive about her future plans and facing pressure from her control-

ling mother (played most convincingly by Emma Currans), she is led through her tele-

vision into Boogie Wonderland by the White Rabbit (played by Aimee Southwood). 

Along the way she meets a laidback Caterpillar, played by BA Y13 student Chris 

Maud; a grinning Cheshire Cat, played by Bobbie Blackhall; the Mad Hatter and his 

Hare, played by Eve Cross and Anna Young; the Duchess - played by Anna Carroll - ; 

and Tweedledum and Tweedledee, played by Sarah Wallace and Eilidh Campbell; as 

well as the Knave of Hearts, played by BA Y9 student, Sam Rogers. Each night, the 

audience were entertained by an array of excellent musical hits, all adapted to the 

context of the narrative, including Jackson 5ôs óBlame it on the Boogieô, ABBAôs 

óDancing Queenô, and Frejaôs impressive rap to the music of ôStraight outta Comptonô, 

which were all played by the fabulous supporting staff band, Thunder Funk. 

Thanks to all of those students, parents and staff who made it to one of the evening 

performances to support all the intense hard work the students and staff had put in to 

making the show another excellent BA success.  

The BA Mad Hatterôs Tea Party  
The cast of óAlice in Boogie Wonderlandô took part in a Mad Hatterôs Tea Party prior to 

their full rehearsal schedule to get them into character for performances. The students 

were joined by Drama teacher, Ms. Emilova, Mr Johnson, Mrs Widdowson, Mr Wilkes 

and an enigmatic Cheshire Cat. The party enjoyed upside down mushroom cup cakes 

and pocket watch biscuits in addition to the usual array of quintessentially British sand-

wiches. The occasional cry of ñMove down, move down!ò added an appropriate layer 

of confusion to the proceedings, to the amusement of all. 

BA Books, Fundraising and Re-Focus for Y11s 
Thursday 2nd March marked World Book Day and every student and member of staff 

dropped everything to devote twenty minutes of a lesson to reading a book for some 

rest and relaxation. Then on Friday 24th March, the students raised a very impressive 

Ã592 for Red Nose Day by collecting money for own clothes day, baking cakes for a 

BA bake sale and bringing in money for their own red noses. On a more formal note, 

parents and Y11 students were invited in for Re-Focus Evening on the penultimate 

day of term to meet with tutors to discuss attainment in the March mock exams and 

ways to make progress in preparation for the summer exams - we wish all students the 

very best with revision! 

The cast of óAlice in Boogie Wonderlandô in preparation with their 
own Mad Hatterôs Tea Party (above) - The cast in rehearsal (left) 


